
Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects FY 2022: 

Signing Ceremony of 

“The Project for Provision of Educational Equipment for Kindergartens and Schools in Shirak Region” 

 

On October 12, 2022, the Signing Ceremony of the Grant Contract for “The Project for Provision of 

Educational Equipment for Kindergartens and Schools in Shirak Region” up to USD 95,202, within the 

framework of Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects of the Government of Japan was held 

at the Ministry of Education, Science, Culture and Sport of the Republic of Armenia. The Grant Contract was 

signed by Mr. FUKUSHIMA Masanori, Ambassador of Japan to Armenia and Mr. Arsen Papoyan, Chairman 

of the National Association of School Parent Council Members (NASPCM) NGO. The Ceremony was also 

attended by Ms. Zhanna Andreasyan, Deputy Minister of Education, Science, Culture and Sports of RA. 

The Project aims to improve the quality of education by ensuring the establishment of positive learning 

and development environment for children at schools and kindergartens through the provision of educational 

equipment (desks, chairs, beds and shelves) to 5 schools and 5 kindergartens in Shirak Region. As a result, more 

than 3,000 children and students will benefit annually from the Project. 
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